File:2008-10-20.Minutes.doc
Written on 2008-11-12 but not yet approved


Ecclesfield Conservation Group

Minutes of the Meeting on 2008-10-20 (Monday 20th October), at 7:30 pm in the Stocks

Attendance

Chair: Keith Fish
Treasurer: Peter Barker

Secretary: Roger Tordoff [[image: image1.png]conservation ecclesheldi@amail com



]

Minutes Secretary: Jim Percival [[image: image2.png]|ames(@aiomatic. biz



]

Guests:

Councillor Denise Fearnley [ Chair of Ecclesfield Parish Council ]

Councillor Graham Oxley [ Deputy Lord Mayor of Sheffield]

Members: Including the above, 22 people attended this meeting.

Actions to be taken

Next Meeting: Our next meeting is scheduled for 2008-12-01, (1st December 2008)  at 7:30 downstairs in the Stocks. 

Grant: To apply for a BTCV “Start up” grant of £120.

Village green project: To complete the forms and apply for the land between Priory Road, Church Street, and St Marys Church grounds to be officially designated as Ecclesfield village green.

Christmas tree: To apply for a Christmas tree at “St. Marys Church 2008 Christmas Tree Festival”. 

[P.B. adds: It was suggested we use ‘While Shepherds watched’ as our chosen carol and this is what I have put on our entry form. Will all members give thought to how we can decorate the tree with both this, and the conservation area theme in mind and bring along their ideas to the next meeting on 1st December. Practical samples would be best as the set-up is on Thursday 4th December just three days later.]

Fly tipping: To write to all residents on Priory Road and Priory Close to ask them to look out for illegal fly tipping.

Ecclesfield in Bloom: Since we have many members in common, we minute here that a bank account is to be opened, by Keith Fish acting as Chair of “Ecclesfield in Bloom”.

Actions Completed

Minutes of the last meeting: The minutes of our meeting of 2008-09-08 written on 2008-09-14 were approved.

Ladycroft litter: A special thank-you to the members of Ecclesfield Scrubbers for doing a intensive litter pick of the Ladycroft access to Ecclesfield Park. The poor state of this was mentioned in the last minutes.

Resolutions Passed

In progress

Land adjacent to Town End Road: A joint meeting, including Ecclesfield Conservation Society has been held on site, Mr. Paul Tankard of Street Force and our local Sheffield City Council Ranger are now involved, and L.M. is proceeding with the project.

TC Mini Mart: Our objection to the format of the sign has been registered by Sheffield City Council, and we are awaiting their decision. 

Finger Posts: S.H. is continuing to monitor Sheffield City Councils replacement of the signs. Please contact Keith Fish or Jim Percival with any items for the agenda for the next meeting.Noted

Detailed Minutes

Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were received from I.D. and Simon of “Green Estate”.

Minutes of last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting were approved without amendment. There were no matters arising.

Land adjacent to Town End Road

The Chair welcomed L.M and G.M. who told us that they had 1000 daffodils and 1000 crocuses ready to plant.

P.B. had introduced the Sheffield City Council Parks Department Ranger, Mr. Simon Ross to our meeting.

Mr Ross explained that among other responsibilities, he ran activities for 8 – 13 year olds in Ecclesfield Park. 

L.M. said that she had come to the conclusion that they needed to start the easier jobs, and leave harder activities such as the laying of a path and bins, until later. For these harder items, Mr. Paul Tankard [of Sheffield City Council ] wanted a detailed map of the eventual layout or floor plan. Medium term items included a bench to sit on and longer term a path. There were concerns about the bench, but it was suggested that a bench might be erected for a test period. 

K.F. said we still had some capital and manpower available.

J.H. said that one of the trees, a maple at top of the area, might have to go. It will need a risk assessment. Also a branch needs to come off the willow, which will provide more room. Some of this could be done reasonably quickly. If looked at now, it might take 12 weeks to go through the council. 

Simon Ross said he needed to check dates.

G.M. had spoken to Mr Tankard who may have been reluctant to provide a skip, perhaps not knowing how easy it would be to site a skip in the car park. We could talk about the footpath at another meeting.

One of the issues raised at our visit to the site, was that some of the land may not be owned by the council. It was suggested that Mr. Wadsworth was going to look into that with Nottingham Land Registry.

L.M. said that the owner probably lives nearby, and no one has said anything to object.

J.H. added that the Council maps he consulted are sometimes not accurate. The land could belong to the council but just not be registered.

G.M said that he was pleased that Jaguar estates had expressed an interest in the project. G.M. was trying to arrange a meeting with Mr Roderick Wadsworth. If he gets such a meeting, it was proposed, and carried that G.M. could invite Mr Wadsworth to our next meeting to discuss the clearing up of that land, and email J.P. to enable him to put this on the agenda.

K.F. said that there was a need to plan something with Mr. Tankard. We have lots of natural seeds to plant, and intend to put some near wild areas, such as the old garage site opposite the Mini Mart on St. Marys Lane. They can’t be planted until March/ April, next year, but the ground must be cleared first.

L.M. said they had contacted the Sheffield Wild Life Trust, and were hoping for Bluebells from them.

Mr. Ross said that he was aware of the open manhole cover, and need for fencing at Town End road. Anybody with any suggestions for further work could email him at [image: image3.png]Simon.ross@shefield.gov.uk.





Treasurer’s report 

Chestnut Fund:- P.B. said that as members of the BTCV, like various other organisation which are members, we are eligible to apply for one of two grants. A startup grant, or a support –grant. The startup grant is up to £120 paidout. The form is straight forward. We need to have less than £1000, have been started in the last 12 months, and have expenses. Could have such a grant. The proposal was carried with nobody against. Some questions were asked about the purposes of such a grant, but basically K.F. said that it was up to us what we spend it on. We did need to already be a member to apply, but we have paid our annual subscription of £30 already. The grant could be towards our Public Liability Assurance. Any application for a support grant would be for an ongoing or specific project, which would normally be after our first year. As far as P.B. was aware, there were no special conditions or other affiliations required. If we apply for £50 for stationary, then he said he assumed that if they really wanted, then they could be obliged to show them the accounts.

[ See http://www2.btcv.org.uk/display/community_network for further details]

Current state:- P.B. said that currently, we have £500 allocated to specific items; £250 for finger posts, and £250 for the Town End Road project.

In addition, we have almost enough to pay next year’s public liability insurance, etc. 

Village green

Councillor Denise Fearnley had been invited to come along and comment on the village green project. Denise introduced Councillor Graham Oxley. Denise said she was pleased to meet everybody and pleased to be here tonight. She had noticed the item on the agenda about the Village green but said that she was not specifically involved in village green projects.

Denise was told that we had in mind the area enclosed by Priory Road, Church Street, and the boundary to St. Marys Church grounds. The area already contained benches, and a footpath. Basically, the area had been used as a village green but was not designated as such. One of our aims was to conserve the area and stop any building that might otherwise occur on the land.

K.F. said that we had the forms and plans but wanted guidance on where to go from here.

Councillor Oxley said that he had had in mind for some time the area on St. Marys Lane - the old garage site. He suggested that we ask officially whether this could be a park, saying that it was already designated as open space. Perhaps this could be an alternative or in addition to the other village green area. With regard to village greens, he said that he had no direct experience of the procedure, although he did know that Grenoside had obtained one.

It was said that we knew the area suggested by Councillor Oxley was overgrown, and we hoped that the Village in Bloom project would do something with it. The area was litter picked regularly by the Ecclesfield Scrubbers [ http://scrubbers.ecclesfieldgroups.com and we planned to throw some seeds on it. We were also worried that the area may not be big enough for a village green. Councillor Oxley said that whatever happens, this group ought to be involved. If the council are saying that it is going to be an open space, then this needs to be maintained. 

K.S and A.M. [ on behalf of Ecclesfield Parks group ] said that they have applied for this land to be part of the park, saying that the intention was to have it as a wild life area. 

P.B. added that until recently there had been a building on that land, which made it difficult to get it designated as a village green. 

Councillor Oxley said that the area currently looked a mess, and cautioned that there was a possibility that the council could decide to build on the land otherwise. He then asked whether the church was happy with the area we had designated.

K.F. said that our local vicar, although not present tonight, had attended previous meetings and was happy, as was the parochial church council. We need to get the forms sent out and do the proper thing.

Councillor Oxley mentioned that grants may be available, and said that Grenoside had got quite a few of them.

A.M. described the history of the old village green, which was mentioned as being in “The village of Ecclesfield” and shown on maps as being up by the old “Rawsons Infant School”, near the old police station.

K.F. suggested that more people were needed to form a sub group for the village green. “It needs a lot of work doing on it”. On a show of hands nobody was against the proposal for a village green at Priory Road, so it was carried unanimously.

Finger Post signs

K.F. introduced this as S.H.'s project. She said that she had rung up today and got though to various people at Sheffield City Council. They have arranged new arms for the Dungworth signs. The chap who is down to do the work is currently finishing another job, but is now free. The council are doing 12 signs in all and hoping to have them all in place by December. She would keep in touch. The signs would be as the originals, but may be a bit different because they have got to comply with current legislation.

Ecclesfield in Bloom

K.F. took advantage of the fact that many of the people involved in Ecclesfield in Bloom were also present at this meeting, by mentioning that Ecclesfield in Bloom can apply to North Area panel for a grant of up to £500 for various projects. This needs a bank account, however, he had got the necessary forms, and had done all this before with the Ecclesfield Conservation Group. In fact, the same people could sign for both accounts because the people involved are generally here, K.F. asked can we combine this as part of the conservation. K.F. said we could still apply for separate grants provided that one is for conservation, and the other is for Ecclesfield in Bloom. “I am just trying to save time now because forms have to be in now”. There were no objections, so it was decided to take out an account in the name “Ecclesfield in Bloom” 

TC Mini Mart

A lot of people did register complaints and a meeting of the City Council was held. We understand that the decision is still pending. K.F. reminded everybody that we had objected as a group - not to the sign itself, but to the format of the sign. K.F. said that our letter of objection had suggested that if the sign is taken down, it should not leave a blank space, but the owner needs to put something in the space.

[To see this, click on the entry under “ECCLESFIELD CONSERVATION GROUP” in the list of neighbours and others comments listed at … http://planningdocs.sheffield.gov.uk/WAM/findCaseFile.do?action=show&appName=planning&appNumber=08/02562/ADV ]

Councillor Oxley said that the Parish Council had also objected on the basis that signs should be in keeping”, and they were now waiting for a decision. “The existing sign is not in keeping at all”.

Christmas tree

K.F. reminded us that St. Mary’s Church held a Christmas tree festival every few years. As last time, this was in the church itself. The church were supplying 24 trees and had invited local groups to adopt and decorate one each. This promotes the group. There is also a prize at the end of the day. It is well attended and lets people know about the group. It does need some artistic skills to decorate the tree, and groups need to supply lights etc. The trees are displayed on 5th – 7th December and can be decorated on 4th December. [ http://www.stmarysecclesfield.com/Forthcoming_Events.html ]. They are then looked at on Friday, Saturday and Sunday.

Jim Percival volunteered to print “take away” leaflets to put underneath the tree, but could not provide the artistic ability needed for the tree itself.

Fly tipping

K.F. mentioned the problem of fly tipping on Priory Road at the very top leading to the fields. He said that it had got very bad, and was sometimes “above my height”. Some members said they had seen somebody dumping there, and others said they knew where it was coming from. Some people were even using the cemetery bins. It was suggested that people in Priory Close might be persuaded to look out for and catch the offenders.

J.P. showed K.F. an article that had just appeared in the Star on the huge cost of fly tipping to Sheffield City Council tax payers [ http://www.thestar.co.uk/news/44m-bill-for-flytipping.4606132.jp ]. K.F pointed out that people would not associate the tipping of their garden waste with such costs, since they think that it composts down. Unfortunately, it just piles up. K.F. even had a discarded Christmas tree blown into his garden.

Graham Oxley, agreed that fly tipping was a crime, and indicated that there was no need for people to tip rubbish, saying that people can go to the library or First Point in Chapeltown and get up to 6 refuse bags, fill them with rubbish and then arrange for their collection.

[ See http://www.sheffield.gov.uk/environment/waste/gardenwaste/greensacks or ring (0114) 273 4567 (Then press 1 for Veolia). Veolia say they will collect from 3 – 12 of the special Veolia refuse bags within 10 working days free of charge. ]

K.F. proposed, and it was agreed unanimously, to write a letter and deliver it to all residents of both Priory Road and Priory Close. The letter would ask people to keep an eye out, and report people fly tipping.

Possible Joint Meeting

A. M. had an idea for four different groups, including Ecclesfield in Bloom, to contribute to a joint public meeting. Originally, the Parks Group was going to have their own public meeting on 1st December in the Black Bull, thinking that they would invite the public to hear what we had been doing during the year. However, A.M. said She was now wondering why not combine the meetings so that we could tell everybody what we had done this year. We could as parks do our own, but it is a bit tight to do something by 1st December, and perhaps a joint meeting at the end of January would be better.

It was agreed that 1st December was too early, and it was suggested that Winter was not the best time to get people interested in coming to such a meeting.

Next meeting

K.F. said that since there is an Ecclesfield in Bloom meeting on 24th  and he is on holiday shortly,  1st December would be the best day for the next Conservation meeting.

Any other business - traffic

The issue of excess traffic through the Ecclesfield Conservation Area had been raised very early in this Group’s existence. R.T. had written as secretary of the Ecclesfield Conservation Group to Sheffield City Council, and the issue had actively been pursued by letter and phone calls since April of this year. John Ban [ of the Transport Department ] said he could not attend our meeting but added that they will consider our letter and forward it to Richard Proctor [ Transport Planning Manager ]. Replies said that letters had been passed on, and calls gave various reasons for delay, including the change of control in the Council. However, no action had been taken. Problems mentioned included…

· Through traffic coming from Halifax Rd., down The Wheel, and through Ecclesfield

· Through traffic along Mill Street.

· Football match traffic coming through Ecclesfield.
· PSV’s mounting verges damaging hedges.
· Fears that traffic would increase due to the increasing development of the Smithy Wood Industrial Estate.

· Heavy Goods vehicles going through Ecclesfield, rather than using Junction 36 of the M1.

· The fact that there is no crossing on Church Street.

· The inefficient traffic lights outside Morrisons supermarket on the Common, thought to be one of the reasons for higher traffic elsewhere.

The situation was said to be so bad that it was very difficult for us to get across Church Road when a football match was being played.

Councillor Oxley said that a crossing in Ecclesfield had been put forward, but it was up to traffic department people to sort it out. The new administration is looking at all these things, but it takes a long times because the officers have to deal with all of Sheffield. It takes a few months at the best of times. The officers can only tell you when they will do there review. Officers can’t say anything else until the issues are put through the appropriate committee.

Photos from the Gala

A.M. showed us photos from the Gala. She said that she would let us know of future meetings of the Parks Group set on Mondays so that they could be coordinated, and do not clash.

Dog Bins

K.S. mentioned that we have 3 dog bins in Ecclesfield Park but none in Ecclesfield itself. She said that we used to have one near Hobson’s butchers, and asked Graham Oxley whether there was any chance of getting it back.

Councillor Oxley said that the Parish Council can provide dog bins but the City say that they have limited facilities to empty them. Purchase cost and maintenance are involved. 

K.S..said that she thought that the bins were cheaper if purchased through parks people.

Thanks to our Guests

K.F. then concluded the meeting by thanking everybody for coming including our two guests. 

